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November 12, 2019 
 
Chris Pyles  
Gillette Sand and Gravel, Inc.  
20575 Hwy 24  
Woodland Park, CO 80863 
 
RE: Receipt of Corrective Action Documentation 
 Gillette Pit, Permit File No. M-1992-009 
 
Dear Mr. Pyles, 
 
On November 8, 2019, the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division/DRMS) received your 
corrective action documentation regarding the Compliance Problems identified in the October 4, 2019 
inspection report of the Gillette Pit. The corrective action documentation shows the Northern Pit 
exposed groundwater pond has been backfilled and a detention basin with hay bale check dams has been 
constructed in the Southern Pit to control off-site sedimentation. Given this, Compliance Problems #1 
and #2 have been resolved.     
 
If you need additional information or have any questions, please contact me at Division of Reclamation, 
Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215, Denver, CO 80203, by telephone at 303-866-3567 
x8132, or by email at elliott.russell@state.co.us. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Elliott R. Russell 
Environmental Protection Specialist 
 
ec: Jason Musick with DRMS, jason.musick@state.co.us 
 Brendan Shine with Realtime Aquifer Services, bren.shine@q.com 
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